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Jack Sims, assistant 
greenkeeper at the 
Wentworth Club, has 
started The West London 
Turf Club – a series of ses-
sions where greenkeepers 
learn and chat about hot 
topics in the industry. The 
first club that GI knows 
of was set up by Anthony 
Stockwell at The London 
Club. Jack is now urging 
other BIGGA members to 
get involved.

Jack said: “I started 
my NVQ2 in sports turf 
management while 
working full-time at Ealing 
Golf Club under Greg 
Evans. 

“Throughout my studies I felt a little 
behind compared to some of the other 
young greenkeepers, but once it was 
completed I went on to start my NVQ3, 
again with Distance learning. 

“I still felt I was missing out on that 
‘classroom effect’ that I witnessed at 
school, where people would ask questions 
that others hadn’t even thought to ask, 
debate different theories and come to a 
solution as a group. 

“Greg then told me of a ‘Turf Club’ 
that was being advertised on the BIGGA 
bulletin boards at The London Club. I 
knew this was what I was looking for, 
other Greenkeepers in the same situation, 
going through some of the basics, as well 
as more advanced areas and some of the 
hot topics of the time. 

“In January 2011, I took part in my first 
ever turf club at The London Club. The 
organiser Anthony Stockwell gave a great 
presentation on Creeping bent grass. 
This was followed by an exercise in which 

involved us breaking down into smaller 
teams and discussing the pros and cons 
of different grass species. 

“A month or so later I was stood in front 
of a screen, talking about ‘TurfGrass for 
putting Greens’, in a room full of other 
Greenkeepers at Ealing Golf Club. The 
day was a success so it was announced 
we would be doing it again the following 
month at Richmond Golf Club, with a 
new topic. This was the start of ‘The West 
London Turf Club’. 

“We are still going strong, and with each 
one, new faces appear. I have learnt a lot, 
and met a lot of new people. I would urge 
greenkeepers up and down the country to 
get together and do something similar.”

The next meetings of the West London 
turf club are; 9 January at Richmond 
GC, 6 February at Ealing GC, 6 March 
at Richmond GC and 3 April at Ealing 
GC. For more information contact@
jacksims1991 on twitter or jacksims91@
hotmail.co.uk, or contact Greg Evans at @
gregevansmg on twitter or gregevansmg@
gmail.com

JOIN THE TURF CLUB


